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All about Community Memory Screenings

The Alzheimer’s Foundation of America (AFA) is a national nonprofit organization dedicated to “Caring for the Nation.” AFA unites more than 1,600 member organizations across the country—grassroots Alzheimer’s organizations, assisted living facilities, community organizations, government agencies and other dementia-related groups, all of which provide hands-on care and resources to individuals with Alzheimer’s disease and related illnesses, and their families.

Community Memory Screenings (CMS) is an outgrowth of AFA’s National Memory Screening Day (NMSD) initiative, during which qualified healthcare professionals provide free confidential memory screenings. AFA introduced the nation’s first NMSD in 2003 and holds this event in collaboration with local organizations nationwide each November during National Alzheimer’s Disease Awareness Month. 

Because demand for memory screenings exists at other times in addition to NMSD, AFA introduced the Community Memory Screenings program in January 2009 to help organizations across the country offer free, confidential screenings year-round within their communities to individuals who have concerns about their memory or want to check their memory now for future comparison.

Both NMSD and CMS are part of AFA’s national initiative to promote early detection and intervention for those concerned about memory loss as well as to educate the public about successful aging.
For CMS, participating sites typically include Alzheimer’s agencies, doctors’ offices, hospitals, senior citizen centers, long-term care residences, houses of worship, Ys, research labs, independent and retail pharmacies and other community organizations. Qualified healthcare professionals, such as doctors, nurses, psychologists, social workers and dementia care administrators, administer the screenings. The screening is non-invasive, consists of a series of questions and tasks, and takes five to ten minutes to administer. All of our materials clearly emphasize that memory screenings are used as an indicator of whether a person might benefit from an extensive medical exam, but that they are not used to diagnose any illness and in no way replace an exam by a qualified healthcare professional. We encourage medical follow up. 

With this initiative, our goals are to: 

· Provide free, confidential memory screenings to those with memory concerns or who want to check their memory 

· Eliminate the stigma and fears associated with dementia

· Encourage those with memory problems to follow up with an exam by a physician or other qualified healthcare professional for an accurate diagnosis, treatment, social services and community resources 

· Educate the public about Alzheimer’s disease and successful aging

· Alleviate the fears of those who do not have a problem

Involvement is simple: 

· Sign up as a site at www.nationalmemoryscreening.org.
· AFA provides all the necessary tools—at no cost—to seamlessly and effectively carry out the memory screenings. These tools include instructions, a memory screening tool, public relations and marketing materials, and educational materials about memory concerns, dementia, caregiving and successful aging.  Most materials can be downloaded from AFA’s private Internet site and others are sent via the mail. 
· Participating sites and information about the screening (date, time) are listed on www.nationalmemoryscreening.org. 
· The event generates community goodwill and provides the opportunity for the participating organization or practice to raise awareness of the disease and educate the public about its own services.

Participating sites are responsible for:

· Arranging the time and space for the screenings

· Selecting a qualified healthcare professional screener—a physician, psychologist, nurse practitioner, social worker, etc.—to administer the tests (AFA does not provide screeners.) 
· Distributing and collecting all required forms

· Publicizing the event locally

· Emphasizing to participants that memory screening results are confidential and do not represent a diagnosis 

· Encouraging appropriate participants—those with below normal scores and those who continue to have concerns—to follow up with a complete medical exam by a qualified healthcare professional to obtain a proper diagnosis and treatment 

· Providing educational materials and community resources to the public

Questions? Need additional materials? 

Contact Melissa Austen at 866-AFA-8484 or mausten@alzfdn.org.

